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Announcements Posted Wednesday June 1,
2022
Director for Undergraduate Research Candidate Presentation
and Open Forum – Third Candidate, Wednesday, June 1st

Mentored Undergraduate Research and Creative Endeavors (MURACE) : Wednesday June 1,
2022

Georgia College faculty, staff, and students are invited to attend the presentation and open
forum for the third candidate for the Director of Undergraduate Research Candidate, Dr.
Hamid Norouzi, on Wednesday, June 1st from 2 - 2:45 p.m. in Library 376 (CTL Classroom)
or attend via Zoom: https://gcsu.zoom.us/j/97115758104?
pwd=NE1ldlgzQy8zTWRaU1A2UnN3OG5KQT09&from=addon

The candidate will speak for 20 minutes on the topic: "Describe your vision for Mentored
Undergraduate Research & Creative Endeavors at GCSU."  Following the presentation, the
candidate will respond to questions from the audience.

Please click here to submit a candidate feedback form:
https://gcsu.co1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_5hSustLRkFVFedw

 

The résumé for Dr. Hamid Norouzi is attached.  

Join Zoom Meeting

One tap mobile:

US: +13017158592,,97115758104#,,,,*987781# or
+13126266799,,97115758104#,,,,*987781#

Meeting URL:

https://gcsu.zoom.us/j/97115758104?
pwd=NE1ldlgzQy8zTWRaU1A2UnN3OG5KQT09&from=addon

Meeting ID:

971 1575 8104

Passcode:

https://gcsu.zoom.us/j/97115758104?pwd=NE1ldlgzQy8zTWRaU1A2UnN3OG5KQT09&from=addon
https://gcsu.co1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_5hSustLRkFVFedw
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%253A%252F%252Fgcsu.zoom.us%252Fj%252F97115758104%253Fpwd%253DNE1ldlgzQy8zTWRaU1A2UnN3OG5KQT09%2526from%253Daddon&data=05%257C01%257Cjordan.cofer%2540gcsu.edu%257Cff98c98bbd5c4d0ea3d108da40192b9d%257Cbfd29cfa8e7142e69abc953a6d6f07d6%257C0%257C0%257C637892774102665945%257CUnknown%257CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%253D%257C3000%257C%257C%257C&sdata=5WW6%252BgeZNTKZhJT5s1Cgn%252FCn95byC7rsBTMmsqnGFCY%253D&reserved=0
tel:+13017158592,,97115758104#,,,,*987781#
tel:+13126266799,,97115758104#,,,,*987781#
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%253A%252F%252Fgcsu.zoom.us%252Fj%252F97115758104%253Fpwd%253DNE1ldlgzQy8zTWRaU1A2UnN3OG5KQT09%2526from%253Daddon&data=05%257C01%257Cjordan.cofer%2540gcsu.edu%257Cff98c98bbd5c4d0ea3d108da40192b9d%257Cbfd29cfa8e7142e69abc953a6d6f07d6%257C0%257C0%257C637892774102665945%257CUnknown%257CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%253D%257C3000%257C%257C%257C&sdata=5WW6%252BgeZNTKZhJT5s1Cgn%252FCn95byC7rsBTMmsqnGFCY%253D&reserved=0


987781

Updated: 2024-07-09

CONTACT INFORMATION
Lori Westbrook
lori.westbrook@gcsu.edu
(478)-445-1227

DEPARTMENT WEB SITE
Mentored Undergraduate Research and Creative Endeavors (MURACE)

ATTACHMENT
Notes about attachments are on the second page of this document.
Norouzi_CV032022.pdf

https://www.gcsu.edu/murace


TRS: Reminder, Beneficiary Designation

Human Resources, Office of : Wednesday June 1, 2022

For those of you enrolled in TRS, have you designated a TRS beneficiary? Have you checked
yours lately to see if it’s up-to-date?  Be sure you’re leaving any remaining benefits to the
right people. 

As required by Georgia law, TRS must pay remaining benefits at the time you pass away
based on the latest designation in your TRS file. Wills, marriage licenses, divorce decrees,
life insurance policies or other documents cannot be used to determine your beneficiary, so
be sure you’ve made your TRS designation. It’s easy – register or log in to your TRS account
at www.trsga.com to do it now! 

*If you experience issues logging in to your TRSGA account, please call the TRS Call Center
at (404) 352-6500; the Office of Human Resources does not have access to this information
and is unable to assist with this. 

 

You can also watch a short TRS video highlighting the importance of adding or updating
TRS beneficiaries and where to go in your TRS account to make these changes here. (If the
video link doesn't work, please copy and paste the following link in your browser: 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7TQznNctuTk)

 

Don't forget to visit www.trsga.com and look for the yellow log in button at the top
(computer) or under the menu (mobile) to update your beneficiaries!

Updated: 2024-07-09

CONTACT INFORMATION
Benefits
benefits@gcsu.edu
(478)-445-5596

DEPARTMENT WEB SITE
Human Resources, Office of

https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%253A%252F%252Fwww.trsga.com%252F&data=05%257C01%257Camber.collins%2540gcsu.edu%257C7ae0511d87d24dc8fc2608da3f4f23f8%257Cbfd29cfa8e7142e69abc953a6d6f07d6%257C0%257C0%257C637891906400857424%257CUnknown%257CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%253D%257C3000%257C%257C%257C&sdata=%252BRvzM2UKpqqe6smmz4%252F04KJ1bXqC9Xq019id3yGfFoA%253D&reserved=0
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%253A%252F%252Fwww.mmsend39.com%252Flink.cfm%253Fr%253DuWaLNRw4bRrVDVRSkZ35Mw~~%2526pe%253D7zUdJjhLbsYXv3Mbkq4cqr9jLGdGd8lHacSZAnrDGZh4MDreqOQikdVmbw2llr8ILaxKbJU41A6bs16gu61gRg~~%2526t%253DdHVvrGlD2SpV6LPP0DXsjA~~&data=05%257C01%257Camber.collins%2540gcsu.edu%257C7ae0511d87d24dc8fc2608da3f4f23f8%257Cbfd29cfa8e7142e69abc953a6d6f07d6%257C0%257C0%257C637891906400857424%257CUnknown%257CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%253D%257C3000%257C%257C%257C&sdata=FMlLQrQrX2wmmXObaHmz%252BZ78j85%252Fm10nyC1pLRtBibw%253D&reserved=0
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%253A%252F%252Fwww.youtube.com%252Fwatch%253Fv%253D7TQznNctuTk&data=05%257C01%257Camber.collins%2540gcsu.edu%257C7ae0511d87d24dc8fc2608da3f4f23f8%257Cbfd29cfa8e7142e69abc953a6d6f07d6%257C0%257C0%257C637891906400857424%257CUnknown%257CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%253D%257C3000%257C%257C%257C&sdata=UbvYKp%252BYrRbuZHDCzOan2tI6VZlm3Hk9eLzstFEO7LA%253D&reserved=0
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%253A%252F%252Fwww.trsga.com%252F&data=05%257C01%257Camber.collins%2540gcsu.edu%257C7ae0511d87d24dc8fc2608da3f4f23f8%257Cbfd29cfa8e7142e69abc953a6d6f07d6%257C0%257C0%257C637891906400857424%257CUnknown%257CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%253D%257C3000%257C%257C%257C&sdata=%252BRvzM2UKpqqe6smmz4%252F04KJ1bXqC9Xq019id3yGfFoA%253D&reserved=0
https://www.gcsu.edu/humanresources


Thank-A-Teacher Spring 2022 Recipients

Center for Teaching & Learning : Wednesday June 1, 2022

The Center for Teaching and Learning is honored to present the listing of faculty recipients
of student recognition from the Thank-A-Teacher @ GC Spring 2022 initiative! You can view
the complete list of recipients on the Center for Teaching & Learning's website at
https://www.gcsu.edu/thank-a-teacher-center-for-teaching-and-learning.

Faculty will receive an email with each student's letter(s) and their Thank-A-Teacher
certificate for display.

Congratulations to all our Thank-A-Teacher @ GC Spring 2022 recipients!

Updated: 2024-07-09

CONTACT INFORMATION
Center for Teaching and Learning
ctl@gcsu.edu
478-445-2520

DEPARTMENT WEB SITE
Center for Teaching & Learning

https://www.gcsu.edu/ctl


Presentation and Open Forum for CTL Teaching and Learning
Specialist Candidate

Center for Teaching & Learning : Wednesday June 1, 2022

Georgia College faculty and staff are invited to attend the presentation and open forum for
the first CTL Teaching and Learning Specialist candidate at 1:15 pm to 2 pm on Thursday,
June 2, 2022, in Library 376.

The candidate will present for 30 minutes on the following topic: "Share with us your vision
of what teaching and learning should look like on a university campus like ours. What is your
role in this process? What steps would be necessary? Supports? Resources? Who would
participate? How would you assess your efforts?" Following the presentation, the candidate
will respond to questions from the university community. 

For the Zoom link or the candidate resume, please contact simeco.vinson@gcsu.edu.

Updated: 2024-07-09

CONTACT INFORMATION
Center for Teaching and Learning
ctl@gcsu.edu
(478)-445-2520

DEPARTMENT WEB SITE
Center for Teaching & Learning

https://www.gcsu.edu/ctl


Summer Orientation - Bobcat Marketplace

Student Organizations & Clubs : Wednesday June 1, 2022

Are you a department or student organization? Are you ready to meet the 2026 Class of
Bobcats? Then, join us at this summer's orientation sessions at the Bobcat Marketplace.
This is an excellent opportunity to recruit incoming first-year students to join your RSO or
learn about your campus services. The Marketplace will run from noon - 2 p.m. on Front
Campus during the following orientation sessions:

June 10

June 17

June 24

July 15

July 22

July 29

You will find the link to sign up for Bobcat Marketplace HERE. Each RSO or campus
department will be given a table and two chairs. Set up will begin at 11 a.m. each of these
dates, and we do ask that all participants stay until the conclusion of the Marketplace at
2pm.

 

Updated: 2024-07-09

CONTACT INFORMATION
Kristy Johnson
kristy.johnson@gcsu.edu
478-445-7867

DEPARTMENT WEB SITE
Student Organizations & Clubs

https://gcsu.campuslabs.com/engage/submitter/form/start/543817
https://gcsu.campuslabs.com/engage/


Announcements Posted Thursday June 2,
2022
GC Career Center - June Newsletter

Career Center : Thursday June 2, 2022

We hope you are enjoying your summer so far! Even though the
semester has ended, the Career Center is still open Monday - Friday,
8 am - 5 pm! Read The Loop to learn more about different ways you can connect with us this
summer!

In this edition...

Celebrate our Fall 2022 Disney College Program Attendees (and learn how you can
apply!)
Learn about internship opportunities with our local employer partner, Erin Andrews
Media!
Find out how you can add your not-for-profit internship to your transcript!
Check out our featured Hot Jobs & Internships on Handshake!

 

 

Updated: 2024-07-09

CONTACT INFORMATION
Career Center
career.center@gcsu.edu
(478) 445-5384

DEPARTMENT WEB SITE
Career Center

https://www.smore.com/98v1j
https://www.smore.com/98v1j
https://www.smore.com/98v1j
https://www.smore.com/98v1j
https://www.smore.com/98v1j
https://www.gcsu.edu/career


Announcements Posted Friday June 3, 2022
AIG (formerly Valic): In-Personal Financial Consultations on
Campus - Wed, 6/8/22

Human Resources, Office of : Friday June 3, 2022

Schedule an in-person financial consultation with Tom Smith of AIG (formerly Valic)! Tom
will be on campus Wednesday, June 8, 2022 from 8:00 AM - 5:00 PM in Kilpatrick, Room 221
(conference room) for one-on-one in-person consultations in one-hour increments. Tom is
available to return at a later date for additional appointments, but please know that
appointments are limited for Wednesday, June 8, 2022. It is recommended that you register
soon! 

To register for an in-person consultations click the link: Schedule an in-person consultation
with Tom Smith of AIG (formerly Valic) on the campus of Georgia College on 6/8/22

Virtual sessions are available for a variety of dates if you would prefer to not meet in-
person. To register for an virtual consultation, click the link: Schedule a virtual appointments
with Tom Smith of AIG (formerly Valic) (for dates other than 6/8/22)

These appointments are for current AIG customers (ORP contributors and/or employees
who utilize AIG for some/all of their 403(b) and/or 457(b) accounts) or any employee
interested in opening a supplemental retirement account and utilizing AIG as their vendor.

Book your appointment today with Tom Smith of AIG for Wednesday, June 8, 2022 using the
link above! 

Updated: 2024-07-09

CONTACT INFORMATION
Benefits
benefits@gcsu.edu
(478)-445-5596

DEPARTMENT WEB SITE
Human Resources, Office of

https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%253A%252F%252Fmy.valic.com%252FSeminarRegistration%252FavailableSeminars.aspx%253Fcsr%253DdtJoAcaV0OH2wo2dbSplD3Dky0xgkTWlTw55DQaaQgc%253D%2526AvlSeats%253DTrue&data=05%257C01%257Ctonya.anderson%2540gcsu.edu%257Cee6256b4e18e407f0f5908da449f190c%257Cbfd29cfa8e7142e69abc953a6d6f07d6%257C0%257C0%257C637897747371719086%257CUnknown%257CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%253D%257C3000%257C%257C%257C&sdata=yURm760r7bq6a6eHihVJ4BLtCzRLTi1kTktJcLweMas%253D&reserved=0
https://my.valic.com/SeminarRegistration/availableSeminars.aspx?csr=dtJoAcaV0OH2wo2dbSplD3Dky0xgkTWlTw55DQaaQgc=&AvlSeats=True
https://my.valic.com/SeminarRegistration/availableSeminars.aspx?csr=dtJoAcaV0OH2wo2dbSplD8BMKW43kQH/dv8FBunWi1A=
https://www.gcsu.edu/humanresources


2022 - 2024 Staff Council Delegate Voting June 4 - June 12,
2022!

Staff Council : Friday June 3, 2022

The following staff members are running for upcoming Staff Council
positions! If your division (Academic Affairs, Student Life) has open
positions, follow the link to vote! https://georgiacollege-
bsucw.formstack.com/forms/staff_council_elections_ballot (UNIFY
Login may be required). Voting will open Saturday, June 4, 2022 at
12:01 a.m. and close at 11:59 p.m., Sunday, June 12, 2022. Once
ballots have been received and tallied, your current Staff Council
Members will be announced on FrontPage. Take a moment to vote
for your Staff Council representative(s)!  

ACADEMIC AFFAIRS NOMINEES (2 Delegates)

Amber Aucoin (Academic Advising Center)
Shanda Brand (College of Education)
Matt Davis (Historic Museums)
Nancy Finney (Continuing and Professional Education)
Whitney Herman (Chemistry, Physics and Astronomy)
Stephanie McDade (Graduate Admissions)
Vonyá Miller (Academic Advising Center)
Alison Shepherd (Center for Teaching and Learning)
Kimberly Scott (Center for Early Language and Literacy)
Janet Wyndam-Quin (College of Business)

 

STUDENT LIFE NOMINEES (1 Delegate)

Desaree Murden (University Housing)
Morgan Tickerhoof  (Student Activities and Organizations)

 

To find out more about Staff Council, visit our website: www.gcsu.edu/staffcouncil

Updated: 2024-07-09

CONTACT INFORMATION
Ruth Eilers
staff_council@gcsu.edu
(478)-445-0810

https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%253A%252F%252Fgeorgiacollege-bsucw.formstack.com%252Fforms%252Fstaff_council_elections_ballot&data=05%257C01%257Cruth.eilers%2540gcsu.edu%257C78c5fa37d2134e6baeb008da3f4fb49d%257Cbfd29cfa8e7142e69abc953a6d6f07d6%257C0%257C0%257C637891908807095459%257CUnknown%257CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%253D%257C3000%257C%257C%257C&sdata=rhmsziBLLxK4%252FF9xbF9lFx0XBjbni%252BVChRfDAvZeIac%253D&reserved=0
https://www.gcsu.edu/staffcouncil


DEPARTMENT WEB SITE
Staff Council

https://www.gcsu.edu/staffcouncil


Announcements Posted Monday June 6,
2022
Deadline for Foundation and Alumni payment requests

University Advancement : Monday June 6, 2022

As we near the end of the fiscal year, please keep in mind the following cut-off date for
“Check Requests for Foundation or Alumni Funds”

ALL payment requests must be received in our office by 12 p.m., Wednesday, June 22nd, for
the check run scheduled on Friday, June 24th.  In the event that you have any FINAL invoices
past that date in June, we will process a final check run of Fiscal Year 2022 on Thursday,
June 30th.

IMPORTANT:  In working towards recording all expenditures for Fiscal Year 2022 for the
Foundation and/or Alumni, if you have NOT received an invoice and you did order, please
provide me with the vendor name, amount, and date of ordering.  We will do our “accounting
due diligence” to ensure it is properly recorded in the fiscal year 2022.  The recording of
these expenses are necessary to show a true picture of fiscal year expenses for the auditors
prior to their review in July as it is critical in reporting the expenses in that period.

Thank you for your assistance in meeting these deadlines. If you should need any further
information, please do not hesitate to contact Ashley Banks (8736 or
Ashley.Banks@gcsu.edu ).

Updated: 2024-07-09

CONTACT INFORMATION
Ashley Banks
ashley.banks@gcsu.edu
(478)-445-3687

DEPARTMENT WEB SITE
University Advancement

mailto:Ashley.Banks@gcsu.edu
https://www.gcsu.edu/advancement


Upcoming Fiscal Year-End Deadlines

Finance & Administration : Monday June 6, 2022

As a reminder of the closing out of the Fiscal Year 2022, please be aware of the upcoming
deadlines, which are necessary to guarantee that transactions are properly executed and
financials are appropriately reported.

UPCOMING CRITICAL DEADLINES

P-Card cutoff dates:

June 10, 2022 – Signed P-card statements with receipts and approvals are due in the
Purchasing Department by 5 pm.

 

Accounting Services cutoff dates:

June 10, 2022 – All petty cash requests for reimbursements are due to Accounting by 5
pm.
June 10, 2022 – Last day to submit online check requests (i.e., registrations,
memberships, direct billings for hotel/car rental, hotel prepayments, refunds, food
items, Sodexo invoices, etc.), that are needed before July 14, 2022.
June 17, 2022 - Travel and Travel Encumbrance deadlines. For questions on year-end
travel, please call Omega at 478-445-1178 or email her at omega.hedgepeth@gcsu.edu.
June 22, 2022 – Approved paper travel expense statements (for non-employee,
encumbered, or international travel) are due by 5 pm.

 

Payroll fiscal year-end notice:

June 11, 2022 – Any hours submitted after June 11, 2022, for Non-Benefitted
Temporary Employees (students, casual labor, hourly rehired retirees) will be posted to
the FY 2023 budget.  Please keep this in mind for any employees working during the
June 12 – June 30, 2022 pay period.

 

Please use the following contact list for additional information or clarification:

Purchase Orders and P-Cards (Purchasing) – (478) 445-4458

Petty Cash (Accounting) – (478) 445-2961

mailto:omega.hedgepeth@gcsu.edu


Online Check Request (Accounting) – (478) 445-2961

Travel Reimbursements, Travel Advances, and Year-End Travel (Accounting) – (478) 445-
1178

Payroll – (478) 445-6096

 

Thank you for your efforts in maintaining these policies and procedures.

The Office of the Vice President for Finance & Administration

Georgia College & State University

Updated: 2024-07-09

CONTACT INFORMATION
Office of VP for Finance and Administration
vicepresident.financeadministration@gcsu.edu
478-445-5148

DEPARTMENT WEB SITE
Finance & Administration

https://www.gcsu.edu/financeandadministration


Georgia College & State University welcomes Angie
Woodham as Director of Continuing and Professional
Education

School of Continuing and Professional Studies : Monday June 6, 2022

Georgia College & State University welcomes Angie Woodham as the
Director of Continuing and Professional Education. 

Angie, a native Floridian, earned her Bachelor’s in Sociology from the
University of Florida and her Master of Science in Higher Education
from Florida State University.

"Angie has years of program and curriculum development experience
that will guide Continuing and Professional Education's programming
in an innovative and collaborative direction," said Angela Criscoe,
Interim Executive Director for the School of Continuing and
Professional Studies. 

After a brief stint at the University of Wisconsin-Stevens Point as a Residence Hall Director,
Angie spent the last 22 years at the University of Florida in student facing administrative
roles. Her most recent role at the University of Florida involved the creation of their Doctor
of Business Administration Program and the coordination of a summer certificate program
for non-business doctorate holders who wanted to bridge into teaching at business schools.
Angie grew the DBA Program from the ground up to its current status as a thriving
professional doctorate with 80+ graduates who now teach all over the country.  

"She is joining us during our busiest season, so she gets to hit the ground running with the
daily activities of our successful Kids' U and Athletic summer camps. I'm looking forward to
working with her as we explore and develop programs in Continuing and Professional
Education that will serve individuals, businesses, and communities looking for professional
development, workforce training, and short form certificate programs," said Criscoe.

Angie and Troy, with their son Braden and fur kids, will be living in Monticello to be near their
close-knit family and look forward to all the fun and adventure that middle Georgia has to
offer.  

Angie started at Georgia College on June 1st.

Updated: 2024-07-09

CONTACT INFORMATION
Angela Criscoe
angela.criscoe@gcsu.edu



478-445-2759

DEPARTMENT WEB SITE
School of Continuing and Professional Studies

https://www.gcsu.edu/continuing-professional-studies


Announcements Posted Thursday June 9,
2022
Digital Humanities 2022-2023 Faculty Fellows Announced

Digital Humanities Collaborative : Thursday June 9, 2022

The Digital Humanities Collaborative is delighted to announce the inaugural cohort of faculty
fellows from its new joint initiative of the College of Arts & Sciences and the Ina Dillard
Russell Library. Fellows will pursue projects that aim to advance innovative digital
humanistic scholarship at Georgia College. The 2022-2023 fellows will be:

Dr. Ruben Yepes Muñoz, Assistant Professor of Art History, Department of Art

Project Title: "Art and Covid-19 Crisis in Latin America"

Dr. Craig Pascoe, Professor of History, Department of History & Geography
Dr. James Hill "Trae" Welborn, III, Associate Professor of History, Department of History
& Geography

Project Title: “Keepers of the Flame Fan the Flames of Change: A Digital Oral History Project
on Georgia Women in Barbecue”

For descriptions of their projects, visit the Digital Humanities Collaborative website.

Updated: 2024-07-09

CONTACT INFORMATION
Elissa Auerbach
elissa.auerbach@gcsu.edu
(478)-445-0808

DEPARTMENT WEB SITE
Digital Humanities Collaborative

https://www.gcsu.edu/dhc/faculty-fellows


Parking and Transportation - Office Closed June 13 from 8-1

Parking & Transportation : Thursday June 9, 2022

The Parking and Transportation Office, located at 330 West Thomas Street, will be closed
on June 13 from 8 a.m. to 1 p.m. for construction.   During this time, please email
parking@gcsu.edu or transportation@gcsu.edu. 

Updated: 2024-07-09

CONTACT INFORMATION
Parking and Transportation
(478)-445-7433

DEPARTMENT WEB SITE
Parking & Transportation

mailto:parking@gcsu.edu
mailto:transportation@gcsu.edu
https://www.gcsu.edu/parkingandtransportation


Presentation by 1st Finalist for Director of Grants and
Sponsored Projects

Provost & Academic Affairs, Office of the : Thursday June 9, 2022

The campus community is invited to attend a presentation and open forum with the 1st
finalist for the position of Director of Grants and Sponsored Projects on Friday, June 10th,
from 3-3:45 p.m. in the Pat Peterson Museum Education Room.  The finalist will speak for
approximately 20 minutes  on the topic of “building capacity for grants and sponsored
projects and creating a culture of compliance at a public liberal arts institution.”  Following
the presentation, the candidate will respond to questions from the university
community.  Those who can't attend in person may access the presentation via WebEx
at https://gcsu.webex.com/gcsu/j.php?MTID=m7f29f6896fecf0f9c857158377b8fb9e.  The
finalist's résumé and cover letter are attached.

Updated: 2024-07-09

CONTACT INFORMATION
Mark Pelton
mark.pelton@gcsu.edu
(478)-445-5075

DEPARTMENT WEB SITE
Provost & Academic Affairs, Office of the

ATTACHMENT
Notes about attachments are on the second page of this document.
Karen Mitchell Cover Letter and Resume.pdf

https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%253A%252F%252Fgcsu.webex.com%252Fgcsu%252Fj.php%253FMTID%253Dm7f29f6896fecf0f9c857158377b8fb9e&data=05%257C01%257Cmark.pelton%2540gcsu.edu%257Cc165b700cdb04c9838bd08da488b13c0%257Cbfd29cfa8e7142e69abc953a6d6f07d6%257C0%257C0%257C637902059410130255%257CUnknown%257CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%253D%257C3000%257C%257C%257C&sdata=zPdV7s4q2sXRrjYCBsJcDkxlHMBVgJKXntZIuFfmxq4%253D&reserved=0
https://www.gcsu.edu/provost


Drop Me a Card, the current exhibit at Andalusia, is Closing
Soon. 

Andalusia : Thursday June 9, 2022

Drop Me a Card, the current exhibit at Andalusia: the Home of Flannery O’Connor, will be
closing on Saturday, June 18th. We invite you to come and see it in person before it closes!
For more information, please visit www.gcsu.edu/andalusia.

Updated: 2024-07-09

CONTACT INFORMATION
Cassandra Munnell
cassandra.munnell@gcsu.edu
(478) 445-8722

DEPARTMENT WEB SITE
Andalusia

https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%253A%252F%252Fwww.gcsu.edu%252Fandalusia&data=05%257C01%257Ccassandra.munnell%2540gcsu.edu%257C72efc43a1e5c445d9d4308da47bc7e16%257Cbfd29cfa8e7142e69abc953a6d6f07d6%257C0%257C0%257C637901172171015379%257CUnknown%257CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%253D%257C3000%257C%257C%257C&sdata=q%252BNPoyUN8sk6Zu%252F23EOL%252FIgMhaEMHfl5InCnZlDla7Y%253D&reserved=0
https://www.gcsu.edu/andalusia


Announcements Posted Monday June 13,
2022
Fall Study Abroad Class Visits

International Education Center : Monday June 13, 2022

As you prepare your syllabi for fall, consider including a Study Abroad
Info Session for your students. Study Abroad staff are available to
provide a short session for your students on study abroad,
international internships, and other international opportunities. A
session with our staff will help your students understand the
experience of study abroad and how to make it happen, plus provide them with information
about our related campus organizations and activities, such as the International Club, the
International Plan, the International Studies minor, and steer them to other resources. We
will gear the presentation toward your particular group of students, highlighting
opportunities most applicable to them.

Contact GC Study Abroad Advisor Jarris Lanham at jarris.lanham@gcsu.edu to reserve a
class time or ask questions.

Feel free to share these links with your students:

Study Abroad Getting Started,
Study Abroad Program Discovery
Study Abroad Scholarships & Funding.

Updated: 2024-07-09

CONTACT INFORMATION
Jarris Lanham
jarris.lanham@gcsu.edu
(478)-445-2368

DEPARTMENT WEB SITE
International Education Center

mailto:Jarris.lanham@gcsu.edu?subject=Study%20Abroad%20Class%20Presentations&body=If%20requesting%20a%20class%20visit%252C%20remember%20to%20include%253A%250AClass%20discipline(s)%250AClass%20meeting%20dates%20and%20times%250Aclass%20location%250Aapproximate%20number%20of%20students%20in%20each%20class%250A%250AYou%20can%20copy%20and%20paste%20the%20info%20out%20of%20PAWS%20if%20you%20like%20to%20make%20is%20easy%20for%20you.%250AThanks!%250A
https://gcsu-sa.terradotta.com/index.cfm?FuseAction=Abroad.Home
https://gcsu-sa.terradotta.com/index.cfm?FuseAction=Programs.ProgramDiscovery
https://gcsu-sa.terradotta.com/index.cfm?FuseAction=Abroad.ViewLink&Parent_ID=0&Link_ID=C9CA32C1-A4BA-DB3E-035EF32922D6DB1B
https://www.gcsu.edu/international


Announcements Posted Tuesday June 14,
2022
University Advancement Relocating

University Advancement : Tuesday June 14, 2022

University Advancement will be relocating from the Summerlin House to The Depot.  The
offices will be closed for the move from Friday, June 17 through Wednesday, June 22.  If you
have a check or funds to deposit to a Foundation account, please drop it off with
Advancement Services located in the Smith House on Greene St.

Updated: 2024-07-09

CONTACT INFORMATION
Lori Monney
lori.monney@gcsu.edu
(478)-445-5768

DEPARTMENT WEB SITE
University Advancement

https://www.gcsu.edu/advancement


Announcements Posted Wednesday June 15,
2022
First Candidate for Women's Soccer Head Coach Open Forum

Athletics : Wednesday June 15, 2022

Please join us today from 11:30 a.m.-12:15 p.m. in the Museum Education Room for the first
candidate open forum to help select the next Head Coach for Women's Soccer. 

Jack Marchant is the first candidate for the head coach position.

Please click here for Marchant's bio.

Please click here to submit a candidate feedback form. 

Updated: 2024-07-09

CONTACT INFORMATION
Cathy Stevens
cathy.stevens@gcsu.edu
(478)-445-6341

DEPARTMENT WEB SITE
Athletics

https://georgiastatesports.com/sports/womens-soccer/roster/coaches/jack-marchant/1082
https://app.smartsheet.com/b/form/b61dc824e78244959c081fb6045fbfc7
https://www.gcbobcats.com/landing/index


Tuition Assistance Program Deadline, Fall 2022

Human Resources, Office of : Wednesday June 15, 2022

The Tuition Assistance Program (TAP) application deadline for Fall 2022 is July 15, 2022. 
TAP Program will waive up to (9) nine credit hours for Fall Semester.  Please visit the
following link https://benefits.usg.edu/work-life/tuition-assistance-program for the form
and a copy of the policy.  Please email your completed application to benefits@gcsu.edu.  

As part of its desire to meet it's employees evolving needs, The University System of
Georgia (USG) has established an educational assistance program, the Tuition Assistance
Program (TAP).  The purpose of TAP is to foster the professional growth and development
of it's eligible employees.  For assistance, please reach out to benefits@gcsu.edu.

Updated: 2024-07-09

CONTACT INFORMATION
Tonya Anderson
tonya.anderson@gcsu.edu
(478)-445-1898

DEPARTMENT WEB SITE
Human Resources, Office of

https://benefits.usg.edu/work-life/tuition-assistance-program
https://www.gcsu.edu/humanresources


Announcements Posted Thursday June 16,
2022
Assistant Vice President for Inclusive Excellence and Chief
Diversity Officer Candidate Open Forum Presentation Dates

Student Life, Office of : Thursday June 16, 2022

The search committee for the Assistant Vice President for Inclusive Excellence and Chief
Diversity Officer is excited to announce that there will be four (4) candidates visiting Georgia
College on the following dates:

Tuesday, June 21

Wednesday, June 22

Thursday, June 23

Friday, June 24

Each candidate will present at 1:00 PM on the dates noted, on the topic “Building bridges
across campus and beyond.”

The open forum presentation will be held in the Pat Peterson Museum Education Room.
With limited seating, we will also offer a virtual option.  A Zoom link for each session, along
with a candidate feedback form, will be provided to the campus community through
Frontpage on the day each candidate is on campus.

Updated: 2024-07-09

CONTACT INFORMATION
Sarah Whatley
sarah.whatley@gcsu.edu
(478)-445-2091

DEPARTMENT WEB SITE
Student Life, Office of

https://www.gcsu.edu/studentlife


Serve Help Desk Holiday Hours

Information Technology : Thursday June 16, 2022

In observance of the upcoming Juneteenth holiday, please note the
following hours for our Serve Help Desk:

Saturday, 6/18/2022     10 am - 6 pm (phone & email support)
Sunday, 6/19/2022        12 pm - 6 pm (phone & email support)
Monday, 6/20/2022      closed

Updated: 2024-07-09

CONTACT INFORMATION
Serve Help Desk
serve@gcsu.edu
(478)-445-7378

DEPARTMENT WEB SITE
Information Technology

https://www.gcsu.edu/technology


Observance of Juneteenth Holiday

Finance & Administration : Thursday June 16, 2022

Please let this serve as a reminder that GCSU will observe the June 19th holiday
(Juneteenth) on Monday, June 20th.

During this year's session, the General Assembly passed House Bill 1335, such that upon the
Governor's signature, state law would now require 13 paid holidays per year to include
Juneteenth.  State agencies that already provide for 12 official paid holidays will be required
to update their compliance to 13 official paid holidays. The current and future Holiday
Calendars for Georgia College & State University have been updated to reflect the recent
decisions made by the Board of Regents to add this additional paid holiday. 

The current 2022 calendar is attached below and can also be found at the following link: 
https://www.gcsu.edu/humanresources/holiday 

 

 

Updated: 2024-07-09

CONTACT INFORMATION
Office of VP for Finance and Administration
vicepresident.financeadministration@gcsu.edu
478-445-5148

DEPARTMENT WEB SITE
Finance & Administration

ATTACHMENT
Notes about attachments are on the second page of this document.
GC Holiday Calendar 2022.pdf

https://www.gcsu.edu/humanresources/holiday
https://www.gcsu.edu/financeandadministration


High Alert: GC under exceedingly high electric pricing

Sustainability, Office of : Thursday June 16, 2022

GC is on High Alert status as higher temperatures result in peak electricity demand that
significantly impacts pricing ($.60+ per kilowatt hour above the normal operating price of
$.06).  Georgia Power advises this status will remain in effect this week with persistent high
alerts anticipated through the remainder of the summer months.   

The campus community is urged shut down all nonessential lighting during the peak hours
of 1 p.m. to 8 p.m.  At your discretion, consider unplugging any equipment you deem as
nonessential. 

If you have access to windows, use the natural light. When not using natural light, close
window blinds. Turn lights off when you leave your office. Keep temperatures to 75 degrees
F.   All of these measures will help tremendously.

The Office of Sustainability and the Department of Facilities Management would like to
thank everyone for your cooperation and understanding in this matter. We urge you to assist
with communications by passing this information along to the campus community. If you
have comments or questions, please do not hesitate to call/email the following contacts: 

Frank Baugh, Assistant Vice President of Facilities Management, 478-445-
6546, frank.baugh@gcsu.edu
Lori Hamilton, Chief Sustainability Officer, 478-445-7016, lori.hamilton@gcsu.edu

Updated: 2024-07-09

CONTACT INFORMATION
Lori Hamilton
lori.hamilton@gcsu.edu
(478)-445-7016

DEPARTMENT WEB SITE
Sustainability, Office of

mailto:mark.duclos@gcsu.edu
mailto:lori.hamilton@gcsu.edu
https://www.gcsu.edu/green


High Alert: GC under exceedingly high electric pricing

Sustainability, Office of : Thursday June 16, 2022

GC is on High Alert status as higher temperatures result in peak electricity demand that
significantly impacts pricing ($.60+ per kilowatt hour above the normal operating price of
$.06).  Georgia Power advises this status will remain in effect this week with persistent high
alerts anticipated through the remainder of the summer months.   

The campus community is urged shut down all nonessential lighting during the peak hours
of 1 p.m. to 8 p.m.  At your discretion, consider unplugging any equipment you deem as
nonessential.

If you have access to windows, use the natural light. When not using natural light, close
window blinds. Turn lights off when you leave your office. Keep temperatures to 75 degrees
F.   All of these measures will help tremendously.

The Office of Sustainability and the Department of Facilities Management would like to
thank everyone for your cooperation and understanding in this matter. We urge you to assist
with communications by passing this information along to the campus community. If you
have comments or questions, please do not hesitate to call/email the following contacts:

Frank Baugh, Assistant Vice President of Facilities Management, 478-445-6546,
frank.baugh@gcsu.edu
Lori Hamilton, Chief Sustainability Officer, 478-445-7016, lori.hamilton@gcsu.edu

 

Updated: 2024-07-09

CONTACT INFORMATION
Lori Hamilton
lori.hamilton@gcsu.edu
(478)-445-7016

DEPARTMENT WEB SITE
Sustainability, Office of

https://www.gcsu.edu/green


Announcements Posted Friday June 17, 2022
Chick-Fil-A Closure 

Auxiliary Services : Friday June 17, 2022

Due to the campus closure for the Juneteenth holiday, Chick-Fil-A will be closed Monday,
June 20th and will reopen on Tuesday.  The MAX will be open on Monday from 11:30 am to
1:00 pm.

If you have any questions, please contact Auxiliary Services at 478-445-1976. 

Updated: 2024-07-09

CONTACT INFORMATION
Andrea Thompson
andrea.thompson@gcsu.edu
(478)-445-1976

DEPARTMENT WEB SITE
Auxiliary Services

https://www.gcsu.edu/auxiliaryservices


Announcements Posted Tuesday June 21,
2022
Wilkinson Street Closed 6/22

Parking & Transportation : Tuesday June 21, 2022

The City of Milledgeville will be closing the section of Wilkinson Street between Thomas and
Montgomery Street on Wednesday, June 22.  

Updated: 2024-07-09

CONTACT INFORMATION
Parking and Transportation
(478)-445-7433

DEPARTMENT WEB SITE
Parking & Transportation

https://www.gcsu.edu/parkingandtransportation


Assistant Vice President for Inclusive Excellence and Chief
Diversity Officer - First Candidate, Open Forum

Student Life, Office of : Tuesday June 21, 2022

Georgia College faculty, staff and students are invited to attend the presentation and open
forum of the first candidate for the Assistant Vice President for Inclusive Excellence and
Chief Diversity Officer, John Blue, Tuesday, June 21, from 1:00 p.m. until 2:00 p.m.  The
presentation will be held in person in the Pat Peterson Museum Education Room.  For those
who are unable to attend in person, please use the following Zoom link to attend virtually: 

https://gcsu.zoom.us/j/93795217526

The candidate will speak for 20-25 minutes on the topic: “Building bridges across campus
and beyond.” Following the presentation, the candidate will respond to questions from the
audience.

 

Please click HERE to submit a candidate feedback form.  All forms must be completed and
submitted by 10:00 am on Monday, June 27, for the search committee to compile and
review.

 

The resume for John Blue is attached.

Updated: 2024-07-09

CONTACT INFORMATION
Sarah Whatley
sarah.whatley@gcsu.edu
(478)-445-2091

DEPARTMENT WEB SITE
Student Life, Office of

ATTACHMENT
Notes about attachments are on the second page of this document.
Blue, John CV GSCU AVP CDO.pdf

https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%253A%252F%252Fgcsu.zoom.us%252Fj%252F93795217526&data=05%257C01%257Csally.chapman%2540gcsu.edu%257C3f5ed1c77fe946a5414508da4fd4c26b%257Cbfd29cfa8e7142e69abc953a6d6f07d6%257C0%257C0%257C637910072801259743%257CUnknown%257CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%253D%257C3000%257C%257C%257C&sdata=8J5z4HHffUD56OJB1Zz2PTxTXqfmQuE7K4AgZ7zKaXQ%253D&reserved=0
https://app.smartsheet.com/b/form/88dcc8dd3a5d4dcf8cf235d64c5d55ea
https://www.gcsu.edu/studentlife


Announcements Posted Wednesday June 22,
2022
Kids' U: Summer's Back in Full Swing!

Continuing & Professional Education : Wednesday June 22, 2022

Kids' University is back up and running this summer. Each week
campers explore a topic, create a unique piece of art or crafts, and
showcase what they have learned at the end of the week for their
parents and fellow campers. Kids' U is a summer day camp program
for rising kindergartners through rising sixth graders and runs from 8
a.m. - 5 p.m. Monday through Friday. Price ranges from $115 to $125
depending on the week.

To learn more, read our featured Baldwin Bulletin article here, where we chat about our
programming. special guests, upcoming events and field trips.

Register today for a fun, educational, 4-D learning experience with outdoor play and swim
time.

Updated: 2024-07-09

CONTACT INFORMATION
Nancy Finney
nancy.finney@gcsu.edu
(478)-445-2762

DEPARTMENT WEB SITE
Continuing & Professional Education

https://www.bbnews.today/news/georgia-college-summer-camps-are-full-swing
https://summercamps.gcsu.edu/kids-u
https://www.gcsu.edu/ce


Assistant Vice President for Inclusive Excellence and Chief
Diversity Officer - Second Candidate, Open Forum

Student Life, Office of : Wednesday June 22, 2022

Georgia College faculty, staff, and students are invited to attend the presentation and open
forum of the second candidate for the Assistant Vice President for Inclusive Excellence and
Chief Diversity Officer, Ansley Booker, on Wednesday, June 22, from 1:00 pm - 2:00 pm.  The
presentation will be held in person in the Pat Peterson Museum Education Room.  For those
who are unable to attend in person, please use the following Zoom link to attend virtually: 

https://gcsu.zoom.us/j/96287535343

The candidate will speak for 20-25 minutes on the topic: “Building bridges across campus
and beyond.” Following the presentation, the candidate will respond to questions from the
audience.

Please click HERE to submit a candidate feedback form.  All forms must be completed and
submitted by 10:00 am on Monday, June 27, for the search committee to compile and
review.

The resume for Ansley Booker is attached.

Updated: 2024-07-09

CONTACT INFORMATION
Sarah Whatley
sarah.whatley@gcsu.edu
478-445-2091

DEPARTMENT WEB SITE
Student Life, Office of

ATTACHMENT
Notes about attachments are on the second page of this document.
Booker, Ansley CV GCSU AVP CDO_0.pdf

https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%253A%252F%252Fgcsu.zoom.us%252Fj%252F96287535343&data=05%257C01%257Csally.chapman%2540gcsu.edu%257C3f5ed1c77fe946a5414508da4fd4c26b%257Cbfd29cfa8e7142e69abc953a6d6f07d6%257C0%257C0%257C637910072801259743%257CUnknown%257CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%253D%257C3000%257C%257C%257C&sdata=DKkaBj%252B92%252FPzLA4rcHpyodOdZMg0KMb6mGyzIN538TI%253D&reserved=0
https://app.smartsheet.com/b/form/88dcc8dd3a5d4dcf8cf235d64c5d55ea
https://www.gcsu.edu/studentlife


Job opportunity for Systems Administrator - Intermediate

Human Resources, Office of : Wednesday June 22, 2022

Information Technology is now accepting applications for the
position of Systems Administrator - Intermediate.  Information about
the position can be found HERE.

Questions regarding the application process can be directed
to GCSUCareers@gcsu.edu.

Updated: 2024-07-09

CONTACT INFORMATION
Human Resources
GCSUCareers@gcsu.edu
(478)-445-5596

DEPARTMENT WEB SITE
Human Resources, Office of

https://tinyurl.com/4xk9trwt
mailto:gcsucareers@gcsu.edu
https://www.gcsu.edu/humanresources


Meet our 2022 - 2024 Staff Council Delegates!

Staff Council : Wednesday June 22, 2022

Thanks so much to all of our nominees for their willingness to serve! 
The votes are in and below are our new Staff Council Delegates for
the 2022 - 2024 term:

ACADEMIC AFFAIRS:

Alison Shepherd (Center for Teaching and Learning)
Janet Wyndham-Quin (College of Business)

 

STUDENT LIFE:

Desaree Murden (University Housing)

 

FINANCE & ADMINISTRATION:

John Jackson (Parking and Transportation Services)
Andrea Thompson (Auxiliary Services)

 

AT-LARGE (These delegates represent all GC Staff)

Matt Davis (Historic Museums)
Morgan Tickerhoof  (Student Activities and Organizations)

 

Again, many thanks to all of our nominees and to those that took the time to vote!  Hopefully
we will see YOU as a Staff Council Member in future elections!

To find out more about Staff Council and to see all of your Staff Council Delegates, visit our
website: www.gcsu.edu/staffcouncil

Updated: 2024-07-09

CONTACT INFORMATION
Ruth Eilers
staff_council@gcsu.edu

https://www.gcsu.edu/staffcouncil


(478)-445-0810

DEPARTMENT WEB SITE
Staff Council

https://www.gcsu.edu/staffcouncil


Aquino Named Men's Hoops Head Coach - Press Conference
Thursday Morning

Athletics : Wednesday June 22, 2022

Georgia College Director of Athletics Wendell Staton announced the
promotion of Ryan Aquino to head coach of Bobcat Men's Basketball
Tuesday.

Aquino is the eighth head coach in GC Men's Basketball history, and
the first Bobcat alumnus to take the reins of GC's Men's Basketball program. He will address
Bobcat Nation for the first time as head coach in a welcome and press conference Thursday,
June 23 at 9:30 a.m. in the Centennial Center. The event is free and open to the public.

"I am thrilled that Ryan Aquino will be leading our Men's Basketball program," said Staton.
"As our search committee led us through an intense and thorough process, Ryan rose to the
top of an outstanding candidate pool. Ryan has a clear and outstanding record of recruiting
holistically successful student-athletes to Georgia College. From recruiting to game
management, from camps to student-athlete relationships, he has been an integral part of
the outstanding culture within our Men's Basketball program. Ryan's impact is felt
throughout our program as he knows, lives and exudes the Georgia College culture."

"This is not just a job for Ryan, it's the destination for him. Ryan will continue to elevate
every facet of our program. He is loyal, dependable and the ultimate team player who is
always ready to assist. I am excited about his vision for our program, and I have complete
trust in Ryan to take our program to even greater heights in the classroom, in the community
and on the court." 

Serving as assistant coach and head recruiting coordinator for eight seasons at GC, he
helped guide the team to a 115-99 record during that timeframe, including an appearance in
the 2021-22 NCAA Tournament. He also spent the 2013-14 season as a graduate assistant
coach for the Bobcats.

"I am thrilled to be named head coach for the Georgia College Men's Basketball program,"
said Aquino. "Given the opportunity to not only start my head coaching career, but to do so at
my alma mater, is an incredible feeling. I would like to thank President Cathy Cox, Athletic
Director Wendell Staton and the search committee for putting their trust in me to lead this
program. I'm also excited to start this new chapter specifically with the high-quality
character of our current student-athletes."

Aquino helped coach Bobcat student-athletes to 10 All-Peach Belt Conference (PBC) honors
in his career, including All-Region status for both Jordan Thomas and Terrell Harris. Harris
was also an All-American and PBC Player of the Year in 2016-17.

https://gcbobcats.com/sports/mbkb/2021-22/bios/thomas_jordan_jmo1


Consistent with the well-rounded nature of Georgia College students, Aquino has been
assistant coach for all three of the program's Elite-16 Awards, including Brandon
Thomas winning his second-straight this past year. The team has also won the PBC Team
Sportsmanship Award four times in his eight seasons, and once when he was on the roster
in 2008-09.

Prior to rejoining his alma mater on the sideline, Aquino was a professional player in
Germany. In the collegiate ranks he was well decorated, earning a spot in the Reese's Senior
All-Star Game, and All-Southeast Region First Team honors from both the National
Association of Basketball Coaches (NABC) and Daktronics. Aquino was the only player in
the PBC to average a double-double his senior season, earning 2011-12 All-PBC First Team
as well.

Aquino is a two-time GC alumnus, adding a Master's in Instructional Technology in 2015.

 

Updated: 2024-07-09

CONTACT INFORMATION
Al Weston
alan.weston@gcsu.edu
478-445-1779

DEPARTMENT WEB SITE
Athletics

https://gcbobcats.com/sports/mbkb/2021-22/bios/thomas_brandon_eox4
https://www.gcbobcats.com/landing/index


High Alert - Electric Pricing - Historically High

Sustainability, Office of : Wednesday June 22, 2022

GC remains on High Alert status as we are experiencing historically high peak electricity
demand pricing ($1.40+ per kilowatt hour above the normal operating price of $.06). 
Georgia Power advises this status will remain in effect this week with persistent high alerts
anticipated through the remainder of the summer months.   

The campus community is urged shut down all nonessential lighting during the peak hours
of 1 p.m. to 8 p.m.  At your discretion, consider unplugging any equipment you deem as
nonessential.

If you have access to windows, use the natural light. When not using natural light, close
window blinds. Turn lights off when you leave your office. Keep temperatures to 75 degrees
F.   All of these measures will help tremendously.

The Office of Sustainability and the Department of Facilities Management would like to
thank everyone for your cooperation and understanding in this matter. We urge you to assist
with communications by passing this information along to the campus community. If you
have comments or questions, please do not hesitate to call/email the following contacts:

Frank Baugh, assistant vice president of Facilities Management, 478-445-
6546, frank.baugh@gcsu.edu
Lori Hamilton, chief sustainability officer, 478-445-7016, lori.hamilton@gcsu.edu

Updated: 2024-07-09

CONTACT INFORMATION
Lori Hamilton
lori.hamilton@gcsu.edu
(478)-445-7016

DEPARTMENT WEB SITE
Sustainability, Office of

mailto:frank.baugh@gcsu.edu
mailto:lori.hamilton@gcsu.edu
https://www.gcsu.edu/green


Announcements Posted Thursday June 23,
2022
Assistant Vice President for Inclusive Excellence and Chief
Diversity Officer - Third Candidate, Open Forum

Student Life, Office of : Thursday June 23, 2022

Georgia College faculty, staff, and students are invited to attend the presentation and open
forum of the second candidate for the Assistant Vice President for Inclusive Excellence and
Chief Diversity Officer, Colette Cummings, Thursday, June 23, from 1:00 p.m. until 2:00 p.m. 
The presentation will be held in person in the Pat Peterson Museum Education Room.  For
those who are unable to attend in person, please use the following Zoom link to attend
virtually: 

https://gcsu.zoom.us/j/92206479853

The candidate will speak for 20-25 minutes on the topic: “Building bridges across campus
and beyond.” Following the presentation, the candidate will respond to questions from the
audience.

Please click HERE to submit a candidate feedback form.  All forms must be completed and
submitted by 10:00 a.m. Monday, June 27, for the search committee to compile and review.

The resume for Colette Cummings is attached.

Updated: 2024-07-09

CONTACT INFORMATION
Sarah Whatley
sarah.whatley@gcsu.edu
(478)-445-2091

DEPARTMENT WEB SITE
Student Life, Office of

ATTACHMENT
Notes about attachments are on the second page of this document.
Cummings, Colette CV GSCU AVP CDO.pdf

https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%253A%252F%252Fgcsu.zoom.us%252Fj%252F92206479853&data=05%257C01%257Csally.chapman%2540gcsu.edu%257C3f5ed1c77fe946a5414508da4fd4c26b%257Cbfd29cfa8e7142e69abc953a6d6f07d6%257C0%257C0%257C637910072801415971%257CUnknown%257CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%253D%257C3000%257C%257C%257C&sdata=OFIqbO0TvzBGBNoDhEgRYf1SxzWQsw0xzNOrE%252FUKB88%253D&reserved=0
https://app.smartsheet.com/b/form/88dcc8dd3a5d4dcf8cf235d64c5d55ea
https://www.gcsu.edu/studentlife


Presentation by Second Finalist for Director of Grants and
Sponsored Projects

Provost & Academic Affairs, Office of the : Thursday June 23, 2022

The campus community is invited to attend a presentation and open forum with the second
finalist for the position of Director of Grants and Sponsored Projects Friday, June 24, from 3
until 3:45 p.m. in the Pat Peterson Museum Education Room. The finalist will speak for
approximately 20 minutes on the topic of “building capacity for grants and sponsored
projects and creating a culture of compliance at a public liberal arts institution.”  Following
the presentation, the candidate will respond to questions from the university
community.  Those who can't attend in person may access the presentation via WebEx
at https://gcsu.webex.com/gcsu/j.php?MTID=mfe63288780036adbccab663c6c19397d. 

Please click https://gcsu.co1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_7Vab5eberH9WZ0i to complete an
evaluation survey on the second finalist. All evaluation surveys must be completed and
submitted by 10 a.m. Monday, June 27, for the search committee to compile and review.

The finalist's résumé and cover letter are attached.

Updated: 2024-07-09

CONTACT INFORMATION
Mark Pelton
mark.pelton@gcsu.edu
(478)-445-5075

DEPARTMENT WEB SITE
Provost & Academic Affairs, Office of the

ATTACHMENTS
Notes about attachments are on the second page of this document.
Kadian Leslie Cover Letter.pdf
Kadian Leslie Resume.pdf

https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%253A%252F%252Fgcsu.webex.com%252Fgcsu%252Fj.php%253FMTID%253Dmfe63288780036adbccab663c6c19397d&data=05%257C01%257Cmark.pelton%2540gcsu.edu%257C81add8e9327c4a10b78908da4eeb4a56%257Cbfd29cfa8e7142e69abc953a6d6f07d6%257C0%257C0%257C637909069732913439%257CUnknown%257CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%253D%257C3000%257C%257C%257C&sdata=UKAUjbKMTBA%252FpuzHUKlJLDM5scLgbws7HefELJuf2jU%253D&reserved=0
https://gcsu.co1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_7Vab5eberH9WZ0i
https://www.gcsu.edu/provost


Announcements Posted Friday June 24, 2022
Interested in social justice, mass incarceration or justice
impacted individuals? Let’s go to prison! Inside Out is back!

Government & Sociology, Department of : Friday June 24, 2022

The Inside Out class is back this Fall. Inside Out is a semester long course held at Riverbend
Correctional facility on Tuesday evenings.  This class brings together campus-based
students with incarcerated students for engaged and informed dialogue allowing
transformative learning experiences addressing crime, justice and other issues of social
concern.

The course counts as an upper level elective (4950), and all majors are welcome. If you are
interested in social justice, mass incarceration or justice impacted individuals, this is the
class for you. Contact Dr. Alesa Liles at Alesa.liles@gcsu.edu for more information or to
register. Limited seats are available.

Updated: 2024-07-09

CONTACT INFORMATION
Alesa Liles
alesa.liles@gcsu.edu
(478)-445-0942

DEPARTMENT WEB SITE
Government & Sociology, Department of

https://www.gcsu.edu/artsandsciences/gov


Assistant Vice President for Inclusive Excellence and Chief
Diversity Officer - Fourth Candidate, Open Forum

Student Life, Office of : Friday June 24, 2022

Georgia College faculty, staff, and students are invited to attend the presentation and open
forum of the fourth candidate for the Assistant Vice President for Inclusive Excellence and
Chief Diversity Officer, Robert Robinson, Friday, June 24, from 1:00 p.m. - 2:00 p.m.  The
presentation will be held in person in the Pat Peterson Museum Education Room.  For those
who are unable to attend in person, please use the following Zoom link to attend virtually: 

https://gcsu.zoom.us/j/93029780335

The candidate will speak for 20-25 minutes on the topic: “Building bridges across campus
and beyond.” Following the presentation, the candidate will respond to questions from the
audience.

Please click HERE to submit a candidate feedback form.  All forms must be completed and
submitted by 10:00 a.m. Monday, June 27, for the search committee to compile and review.

The resume for Robert Robinson is attached.

Updated: 2024-07-09

CONTACT INFORMATION
Sarah Whatley
sarah.whatley@gcsu.edu
(478)-445-2091

DEPARTMENT WEB SITE
Student Life, Office of

ATTACHMENT
Notes about attachments are on the second page of this document.
Robinson, Robert CV GCSU AVP CDO_0.pdf

https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%253A%252F%252Fgcsu.zoom.us%252Fj%252F93029780335&data=05%257C01%257Csally.chapman%2540gcsu.edu%257C3f5ed1c77fe946a5414508da4fd4c26b%257Cbfd29cfa8e7142e69abc953a6d6f07d6%257C0%257C0%257C637910072801415971%257CUnknown%257CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%253D%257C3000%257C%257C%257C&sdata=Z%252FukAgxtuqeTjMqmB4tWL6XnyQ8Ut1t%252BE%252BdZVmdFZq8%253D&reserved=0
https://app.smartsheet.com/b/form/88dcc8dd3a5d4dcf8cf235d64c5d55ea
https://www.gcsu.edu/studentlife


Announcements Posted Monday June 27,
2022
Summertime Jazz at Amici's

Music, Department of : Monday June 27, 2022

Come out and enjoy A Night of Jazz Standards with GC Jazz Faculty
and Friends on Thursday, June 30, 7-9 pm at Amici Café in downtown
Milledgeville.  Georgia College faculty members Chris Enghauser,
bass, and Don Parker, vibes, will host the evening, featuring Wendell
Harrelson on tenor and Amici’s own Jon Joiner on drums. Come in
from heat and enjoy the menu and the live Jazz at Amici Café. We hope to see you there!

Updated: 2024-07-09

CONTACT INFORMATION
Kate Phillips
kate.phillips@gcsu.edu
(478)-445-8289

DEPARTMENT WEB SITE
Music, Department of

https://www.gcsu.edu/artsandsciences/music


Notice: Wellness and Recreation Center will be closed on
Tuesday, June 28, 2022.

Wellness & Recreation : Monday June 27, 2022

Wellness and Recreation Center will be closed on Tuesday, 6/28/2022 for building repairs.
We will reopen on Wednesday, 6/29/22, and resume regular operating hours.  We apologize
for any inconvenience this may cause and look forward to seeing everyone back at the WRC
on Wednesday.

Updated: 2024-07-09

CONTACT INFORMATION
Marie Puckett
marie.puckett@gcsu.edu
(478)-445-7544

DEPARTMENT WEB SITE
Wellness & Recreation

https://www.gcsu.edu/wellnessrec


New Contract Request Process

Information Technology : Monday June 27, 2022

Over the past several months, the Office of Legal Affairs and the Office of Information
Technology have undertaken an effort to update and improve the electronic process for
submission, review, and signature of university contracts. This update is to notify you of
these changes.

We have implemented changes to our software so that our authorized contract signers’
signature appears on the Georgia College & State University signature block. We have also
added a legal stamp for final versions of contracts signifying that the legal office has
reviewed and approved the document as to its form. Finally, we have inserted
departmental/supervisory approval points earlier in the process so that relevant
stakeholders have a more opportune time to weigh in as to contracts that have been
proposed.

Another set of changes derives from the University System of Georgia’s Business Procedure
Manual requirements. All contracts involving IT software or hardware now will have an
addendum that specifies the vendor’s requirements to meet specific information security
compliance measures, dependent upon the classification of data involved. And because of
our now enhanced information security vetting, please allow for some additional processing
time for contracts involving significant amounts of data.

Finally, we wanted to take this opportunity to reinforce a few basic contract items for all
institutional contracts:

Revisions to proposed contracts are to be expected, please allow time accordingly for
changes
Our legal name on all contracts and signature lines is as follows - “Board of Regents of
the University System of Georgia by and on behalf of Georgia College & State University”
Only the persons listed in the Delegation of Authority Memorandum from President Cox
(attached) may legally sign a contract for Georgia College & State University
Please submit contracts unsigned by either party.  If there are signatures, we will need
to return them to the submitter
Legal Affairs may negotiate with the other entity/vendor to come to an agreement if
needed.  Please include the vendor contact information in your submission

The purpose of these reminders is to reinforce the Board of Regents policies and legal
standards for agreements. If you have been told differently in the past, please note that there
are reasons we are making these adjustments. One of our main goals is to make this
process easier on the campus community and our vendors.  Please feel free to call the
Office of Legal Affairs or the Office of Information Technology for further explanations or
any questions you may have on this process.



Thank you for your continued work on Georgia College & State University contracts.

Sincerely,

Brett Montroy, General Counsel
Susan Kerr, Chief Information Officer

Updated: 2024-07-09

CONTACT INFORMATION
Susan Kerr
susan.kerr@gcsu.edu
(478) 445-1196

DEPARTMENT WEB SITE
Information Technology

ATTACHMENT
Notes about attachments are on the second page of this document.
Delegation of Authority 100821.pdf

https://www.gcsu.edu/technology


Congratulations to June 2022 recipients of I Caught You
Caring

Staff Council : Monday June 27, 2022

Congratulations to June 2022 recipients Susan Kerr and the Materials Management &
Purchasing Team of "I Caught You Caring." From addressing student needs to answering
emails after hours, staff members go above and beyond everyday for Georgia College.

Want to nominate someone for I Caught You Caring? It's easy! Simply
visit https://georgiacollege-bsucw.formstack.com/.../caught_you... to get started.

Updated: 2024-07-09

CONTACT INFORMATION
Staff Council
staff_council@gcsu.edu
(000)-000-0000

DEPARTMENT WEB SITE
Staff Council

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%253A%252F%252Fgeorgiacollege-bsucw.formstack.com%252Fforms%252Fcaught_you_caring%253Ffbclid%253DIwAR3jatKQYbiVuMCkW_BzOWUl_ES6h4WdSihlnKslf5gcEjrEfLyXFZmlZwg&h=AT0BJr84LSgq7dSyHa6VBt0gDNWNoDoyV253WgM4PPKVag_pE_qDG-Vckox6fc64tnWfBzK2495qDckn2tC5-rl7mJhIvbhA9eYfzdGwC3S-H3-fNxT6VL-GDrAdPrqVMd_cGek&__tn__=-UK-R&c%5B0%5D=AT2fAbvw9wsVmY6NVbS36EqhtIQZpCqUgLUMJH5SS-KKTEuJhi3Zd184AXLQt7Coedp7SQcy-H2H5sOHdu5ji4Yvlh695T1pk3cX_Gi-7pJSuVxJ_6NTTqBh5osdNdZBcNlA8troAiMGB97Dk6Z9PciYcEDlDhyoihaU9dK4_Y_Z1SXtU14pwISh8kOaytn4ZffUwgM
https://www.gcsu.edu/staffcouncil


Announcements Posted Tuesday June 28,
2022
Associate Dean Candidate Presentation and Open Forum:
First Candidate

Leadership Programs : Tuesday June 28, 2022

Members of the university community are invited to a presentation and open forum with Dr.
Rebecca Pennington, a candidate for associate dean in the John H. Lounsbury College of
Education.

The presentation will be held in 376 Russell Library from 1 to 1:40 p.m. on Tuesday, June 28,
2022.

Guests unable to join in person are invited to participate via Zoom. Please register with the
following link. https://gcsu.zoom.us/meeting/register/tJcscu-
grD8qGNyM7bTcgAy61TpygKJz1s1Y

The candidate's CV is attached.

We will host forums with two remaining candidates on: 

Thursday, June 30, 2022, 1 to 1:40 p.m. 
Wednesday, July 6, 2022, 1 to 1:40 p.m.

Updated: 2024-07-09

CONTACT INFORMATION
Harold Mock
harold.mock@gcsu.edu
(478) 445-1227

DEPARTMENT WEB SITE
Leadership Programs

ATTACHMENT
Notes about attachments are on the second page of this document.
Pennington.pdf

https://gcsu.zoom.us/meeting/register/tJcscu-grD8qGNyM7bTcgAy61TpygKJz1s1Y
https://www.gcsu.edu/leadership


Announcements Posted Wednesday June 29,
2022
Governing Board of the Sandra Dunagan Deal Center for Early
Language and Literacy

Center for Early Language & Literacy : Wednesday June 29, 2022

The Governing Board of the Sandra Dunagan Deal Center for Early
Language and Literacy at Georgia College will hold its quarterly
meeting on July 13, 2022, via Zoom.  Call 478-445-8500 for
more information.

Updated: 2024-07-09

CONTACT INFORMATION
Elizabeth Panther
elizabeth.panther@gcsu.edu
(478)-445-8500

DEPARTMENT WEB SITE
Center for Early Language & Literacy

https://galiteracycenter.org/


USG Goes Global Accepting Applications for Ireland Study
Abroad Program Director

International Education Center : Wednesday June 29, 2022

USG Goes Global is accepting applications for the Ireland Study Abroad Program Director.
The director will lead, manage and administer the USG Goes Global short-term summer
study abroad program to Waterford, Ireland for the next three summers (2023 – 2025).
Directors also teach one course on the summer program.

The application deadline is July 12, 2022. Details on the position can be found at the USG
Goes Global Faculty Resources website. The application is found here.

USG Goes Global is an administrative unit of the University System of Georgia (USG) that
partners with USG institutions to provide quality, affordable, and impactful faculty-led study
abroad experiences open to all USG undergraduate students. USG Goes Global offers an
interesting mix of core and special topics courses in international locations, attractive to
undergraduates at any stage of their academic career.

You can read more about the Waterford, Ireland study abroad program and all USG Goes
Global programs at the USG Goes Global home page.

Dr. James Callaghan
Assistant Vice President for International Education
james.callaghan@gcsu.edu
478-445-4789

Updated: 2024-07-09

CONTACT INFORMATION
Dr. James Callaghan
james.callaghan@gcsu.edu
(478)-445-4789

DEPARTMENT WEB SITE
International Education Center

https://www.usg.edu/international_education/usg_goes_global/faculty_resources_faqs
https://usg-goes-global.via-trm.com/visitor/programs/9762
https://www.usg.edu/international_education/usg_goes_global/faculty_resources_faqs
mailto:james.callaghan@gcsu.edu
https://www.gcsu.edu/international


Associate Dean Candidate Presentation and Open Forum:
Second Candidate

Leadership Programs : Wednesday June 29, 2022

Members of the university community are invited to a presentation and open forum with Dr.
Dave Powell, a candidate for associate dean in the John H. Lounsbury College of Education.

The presentation will be held in 376 Russell Library from 1 to 1:40 p.m. on Thursday, June
30, 2022.

Guests unable to join in person are invited to participate via Zoom. Please register with the
following
link.  https://gcsu.zoom.us/meeting/register/tJYldOmppzIqE9BnQNL9PtfBCh5I84zAhyhX

The candidate's CV is attached.

We will host a forum with one remaining candidate on: 

Wednesday, July 6, 2022, 1 to 1:40 p.m.

Updated: 2024-07-09

CONTACT INFORMATION
Harold Mock
harold.mock@gcsu.edu
(478) 445-1227

DEPARTMENT WEB SITE
Leadership Programs

ATTACHMENT
Notes about attachments are on the second page of this document.
Powell.pdf

https://gcsu.zoom.us/meeting/register/tJYldOmppzIqE9BnQNL9PtfBCh5I84zAhyhX
https://www.gcsu.edu/leadership


Parking Advisory: Wayne Street Lot Closure, Effective
7/01/2022

Parking & Transportation : Wednesday June 29, 2022

Please be advised that Lot # 42, Wayne Street, will no longer be available for GCSU use.  You
may view alternative parking locations on our interactive parking map at
www.gcsu.edu/parkingmap.

Updated: 2024-07-09

CONTACT INFORMATION
Parking and Transportation
478-445-7433

DEPARTMENT WEB SITE
Parking & Transportation

http://www.gcsu.edu/parkingmap
https://www.gcsu.edu/parkingandtransportation


Fall 2022 GCReads Faculty Facilitator Sign Up

First-Year Experience : Wednesday June 29, 2022

Registration is now open for faculty interested in facilitating a
GCReads micro seminar this fall. GCReads is our common reading
experience for incoming first-year students. Students will select one
of 10 essays to discuss during a 60-minute micro seminar Friday,
August 12, during their Weekend of Welcome. Faculty consistently
rate the experience as “excellent” or “good,” and students describe GCReads as a “good
introduction to college.”  We are inviting all faculty to consider joining us this year in
delivering this first-year reading initiative. Sign up here, or please reach out to Dr. Erin
Weston erin.weston@gcsu.edu if you have any questions.

 

Updated: 2024-07-09

CONTACT INFORMATION
Erin Weston
erin.weston@gcsu.edu
(478)445-0145

DEPARTMENT WEB SITE
First-Year Experience

https://gcsu.co1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_blUTEzelGNlb9tA
https://libguides.gcsu.edu/GCReads
https://gcsu.co1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_blUTEzelGNlb9tA
https://www.gcsu.edu/success/first-year-experience


Announcements Posted Thursday June 30,
2022
Serve Help Desk Holiday Hours - Independence Day

Information Technology : Thursday June 30, 2022

In observance of the upcoming Independence Day holiday, please
note the following hours for our Serve Help Desk:

Saturday, 7/2/2022     10 a.m. - 6 p.m. (phone & email support)
Sunday, 7/3/2022        12 p.m. - 6 p.m. (phone & email support)
Monday, 7/4/2022      closed

Updated: 2024-07-09

CONTACT INFORMATION
Serve Help Desk
serve@gcsu.edu
(478)-445-7378

DEPARTMENT WEB SITE
Information Technology

https://www.gcsu.edu/technology
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